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1950 Studebaker Pickup Truck 2R5 Owner: John & Janice Krippner 
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Pan Siftings  
                                                          

 
May 12th General Mtg 7:30 pm at Duane Gillelandõs Garage 
details page 7                                                                       
May 19th Board Mtg 7pm at The Eagles Club  details page 7                                                                             
May 21st Spring Tour  Details Page 9                                                      
May 24th Pan Siftings Articles Due                                               
May 30th Happy Memorial Day                                                    
June 9th General Mtg 7pm at Roy Bernickõs Garage                 
details page 7                                                                           
June 16th Board Mtg 7pm  at Tim Carlsonõs details page 7                                
June 21st Pan Siftings Articles Due                    

Car Of The Month 

1959 Goggomobile T-400 Sunroof Deluxe. Owner: Tim Carlson 
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Edu-
cate Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To 
Promote Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, 

Talent, And Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

 
                                            
   
 
1959 Goggomobile T-400 Sunroof Deluxe 
Owner Tim Carlson 
                                                                                                                      
It was spring of 1967 and I was standing , with a couple of buddies, at a 
window of the library on the second floor of Washington High School (Sioux 
Falls SD) over looking the faculty parking lot. Looking down, we all laughed 
at the òlittle red caró in the corner of the lot. It was a perfect spot for 

that car because no other car would fit there. The car was owned by one of the teachers, Mr. Robert Parlett. 
In June of that same year I was with a buddy going west on 41st street and there was that little car in the lot 
of Soo Import, the VW dealer. I told my buddy to turn around so we could check it out. Yup, sure enough  Mr. 
Parlett  had traded it in for a bigger caré.a Volkswagen.  A couple days later I burrowed enough from my Dad 
and became the proud owner of my first car, a 1959 Goggomobile T-400 Sunroof Deluxeé.yes é that òlittle red 
caró. The Goggo is powered by a 2 cycleñ2 cylñ400 CC motor. Power is going to the rear wheels through a 4 
speed Electromagnetic Perselective Gearing transmission. That was June 20, 1967. I still have the bill of sale. 
Little did I know then that I would still own it 54 years later and the changes it would go through. If my Goggo 
could talk it could probably tell a few storiesé.I guess Iõm lucky it canõté.I might have to plead the 5th. That 
was many years ago and since then the Goggo has seen very few driven miles and a few different garages, stor-
age shed and warehouses for safe storage. That was until just a few years back when my son Jason and I de-
cided to either get it running and drive it as is or get to work on a full restoration. I didnõt take long to decide 
to go for the restoration. And now thanks to Jason, Barry Dohrmann (Dohrmannõs Custom Automotives), John 
Trutwin (JT Upholstery), Dan, Rick and Mike (Midwest Motor Sports) and UWE Staufenberg (my German parts 
supplier) my Goggo is back on the road better than new. However, now it is no longer the òlittle red caróé.it is 
now the ólittle BLUE caró. Thanks for voting for my Goggo for the 2022 calendar. Tim Carlson.                                                    

 
Car Of The  

Club Officers & Board Members 

President:        Bob Halliday                         Car Show Chair:  Dennis Arntson        

Vice Pres:   Roger  Holt                       Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman     Mark Ebnet  

Secretary:  Tina Holt                                                          Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Treasurer:   Bob Salmonson                   Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin      

Sgt.Of Arms: Tom Hall                                                           Ed Bauer            Bob Halliday            

                           Doug Rask          Ray Maciej            

Directors: Kevin Sanders                           

           Dan Arntson                 Hospitality:   Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel  

  Keith Bauman                                   

                     Tim Carlson                                    Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                  
            Randy Fischer  

                     Jim Stodolka                                 Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling                                                        
  

 Web Master:  David Dickson                            pansiftings@yahoo.com    jzwilling47@gmail.com                                 
                                                                                                

  Please note: These officers and members phone numbers can be found in your membership roster. Thank You                      
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Hi Everyone, It is May and hopefully winter is behind us and 
we can start enjoying our summer toys. (However, as I write 
this on April 25th., there was a little snow on my car this morn-
ing!) Dennis and I did meet with the Next X guys, and had a 
great discussion on website up-dates and different things we 
can do on line. We are moving ahead with our up-date plans, and 
with this Dave Dickson has decided to retire as our Webmas-
ter and let someone else work with the up-dated site. I thank 
Dave for all of his work with our website and as our club pho-
tographer for many years, his service to our club is greatly appreciated. Our board is planning to 
work with the Next X guys in getting our new site up and running. If you or someone you know, would 
be interested in managing our website going forward, please let me or a board member know. Also, 
since Dave is still in quarantine due to Covid, we are looking for someone to take pictures at our club 
events. Again, if you or someone you know would be interested in being our club photographer, please 
let us know. Iõm continuing to work on getting more awareness of the Pan car, itõs history and our 
club out to the general public. I have a list of Pan car events in the Siftings that either we have al-
ready scheduled or are working on scheduling for this year. I will keep you all up-dated on these 
events and, some will involve participation of other club cars as well as the Pan. As I stated in our 
general meeting, we need help from other club members to work with the Pan at these events, since 
the car is the clubõs and these are club events, not just Pan committee events. Your help with this is 
appreciated. As far as the question on Pan insurance goes, Dennis did confirm that any member 25 
years old or older with a good driving record can drive the Pan or trailer it. For trailering the Pan, 
your vehicle needs the proper towing equipment. Tina has done a good job of getting our mailing ad-
dress issues corrected with POS and our list of people for the electronic Siftings established. As 
we stated in the last general meeting, there are some issues with our membership form and we are 
working on up-dating it. Watch for an up-dated version in future issues of the Siftings. A question 
was brought forward about what age should the cars be that are listed in our club roster. Please see 
the separate notice in the Siftings for what was decided by the board in our April meeting. Duane 
Gilleland has agreed to host our May 12th. meeting at his facility in St. Joe. again, this year, and Roy 
Bernick has also agreed to host our June 9th. meeting at his facility. Please check out the separate 
meeting notices for addresses else ware in the Siftings. Also, please be sure and thank both of 
these gentlemen for their hospitality when you see them. It is a great benefit for our club to have 
members like Duane and Roy that host our general meetings and share their great collections with 
the rest of us. Enjoy the vehicles God has blessed us with and have fun in our hobby!  

Presidentõs Report 

Bob Halliday Your Club President  

      Sauk-Rapids/Rice Middle School Car Show 
                         901 1/2 St S, Sauk Rapids, MN 56379 
 
May 20, 2022   9:00 AM to 12:00 PM.  Southwest parking lot.  4 groups of students 
will be visiting the cars with their Social Studies teachers.  Each group will have 

about 90 students.  Each group will have approximately 35 minutes to view the cars. 
The Social Studies teachers teach about how the assembly line made cars affordable and truly 
changed American culture.  They have included the Pan Motor Company over the past 3 years as 
well.  They also teach about  car culture in the years after WWII.  They have expressed interest in 
having around 20 cars that represent these time periods, essentially from the turn of the century 
through the 1960õs.   
If you would like to show one of your cars at this event and share it with these middle school stu-
dents please contact Beth Reimer at bethreimer73@gmail.com or call her at (320) 267-0192 after 
3:30 PM.  She will let the Social Studies teachers know the make, model and year of the cars that 
will be at the show so they can give their students an opportunity to explore them online before 
coming to the show. 

mailto:bethreimer73@gmail.com
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 Vice Presidents Report                                                                             
Hi Everyone. Summer is almost here. It is time to get those cars out 
and polished up for the car shows and cruises. Warner Nobleõs funer-
al will be on Saturday June 11th. We will meet at Benson Funeral 
Home at 9:30am and proceed to North Star Cemetery at 10am. Slim 
Carlson will be driving the red pan car with Warner to his final rest-
ing place. We will have a small service at the cemetery. I am checking 
with the St Cloud Times to see if they want to do an article about 
Warner Noble and the Pan Car. We hope that people will attend to 
pay their last respects to him. Saturday May 7th, at 9am, SCTCC (St 
Cloud Technical Community College) Automotive Skills Club is having a 
car, truck, and bike show at Granite City Speedway. There is a car 
show at the Sauk Rapids/Rice Middle School on Friday May 20th from 9am to 12pm in the southwest parking 
lot. Let Beth Reimer know if you are interested in showing one of your cars at this event. Friday May 20th, at 
3pm to 8pm there is a care show at the Moose Lodge in Waite Park. Saturday May 21st is the Spring Tour. We 
will be meeting at the Kwik Trip (200 2nd Ave NW St Joseph). We will depart at 9am, cruise to Sauk Centre, 
and tour the Sinclair Lewis House. After the tour we will have lunch at the Palmer House. For those of you who 
will not be going on the spring tour to Sauk Centre, there is a òBack the Badgeó car show on May 21st from 
10am to 3pm at the Crossroads Mall in St Cloud. Back to the 50õs Car Show is June 17th thru 19th. Hemmings 
Motor News ògreat raceó from Warwick RI to Fargo ND is June 18th to the 26th. They will be making a stop 
in Brainerd, MN at the B.I.R. (Brainerd International Raceway) on June 25th at 11:45am. Stay safe and keep 
them neat and on the street.                            

                                                                                                     Your Vice President Roger Holt                                                                                                          

                       
Darlene Dickinson  
served as club  
secretary for 16 
years  

2022 Spring Banquet Pictures 

Doug Rask 
served as club 
treasurer for 9 
years   

Doug Rask was the winner of                      
The Pan Door for 2022 

WHAT IS A COLLECTOR CAR? The question was brought forth inquiring how old should a vehicle 
be in order to be considered a collector and included in the listings of our club roster? It was noted 
that we have some later model vehicles listed and should they really be included, since our clubõs 
name indicates antique autos? First let me say that there are very few true antique autos in our 
club, so we need to look past that word, but how new should the vehicles be? This was a subject of 
discussion at our April Board Meeting, and the Board agreed we should be following the guidelines 
for the state of Minnesota for qualifications of a collector vehicle. Minnesota statute 168.1 states 
a collector vehicle is at least 20 years old and goes further with three sub divisions a vehicle may 
be considered as if older than 1949: Pioneer, Classic and Street Rod. Also, the statue does have one 
exception for vehicles less than 20 years old and that is if they had a production number of 500 or 
less, they can be considered collector vehicles. These guidelines will be our club policy going for-
ward, as established by our club Board of Directors. I feel the Boardõs decision is in line with the 
original intent of the club when it was formed and we will be reflecting our clubõs established prin-
ciples. If you notice that any of your vehicles have been omitted from the roster, please be sure to 
add them back in when they are 20 years old. If you have proof that yours qualifies as a limited 
production vehicle, please bring it to the Board for review and approval. Thanks for your under-
standing and cooperation with establishing these guidelines for our club.  Bob Halliday your Club 
President                                                                                                                                                               


